Juniper Green Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held in the committee room at JG Village Hall, Baberton Avenue on Tuesday 22nd October 2013 starting at 7pm.

Attendees: Cliff Beevers, Ken Davies, Helen Ogg, Vic Stewart, Richard Watt, Norma McGeever, Neil Ingram, Rob Melville, Ian Gilmour, Eric White, Gordon Miller, PC Derek Brown and Councillor Dominic Heslop.
Visitors: Eileen Scott, Anne and Colin Strutt, David Weddell, Maggie Woods and Kenny Cairns.
As Returning Officer for the recent community council elections in Juniper Green Councillor Heslop took the chair.  He then named the first seven names on the attendance list above as elected members for the new JGCC.  Ian Gilmour would continue as Nominated member for Juniper Green Parish church.  
1. Co-option of members to committee: 

Ingrid Donaldson, Karen Noble, acting as alternates from the school; Gordon Miller, proposed by Vic, seconded by Richard. Alice MacNab could not attend if the meeting night were to remain on a Tuesday evening, so no decision was taken on her co-option at this stage.
 2. Election of officers: Chair, Cliff Beevers, proposed Richard, seconded Vic.

Vice Chair, Helen Ogg, proposed Cliff, seconded Richard.

   Secretary, Richard Watt, proposed Cliff, seconded Neil

Treasurer, Ken Davies, proposed Cliff, seconded Helen

Planning Convenor, Neil Ingram, proposed Ian, seconded Vic.

At this point Cliff took over the Chair.
 3. Apologies: Councillors Bill and Ricky Henderson, Alice MacNab, Ingrid Donaldson and Karen Noble.
 4. Minutes of September 24th Meeting and Matters Arising: the minutes were accepted as a true record.
Matters arising: 

Item 3, Feasibility study: it appeared from Ricky Henderson’s report that JGCC would have no input into the Curriemuirend Park feasibility study and that the protected views to the castle from the Clovenstone side of the bypass had taken precedence over the possibility of using Curriemuirend Park for recreational activities. Neil would write a response.
Item 6.1, Bus stop improvements: Dominic said that he would provide information on the bus stop outside RBS the following day. 

Item 7.3: Turning circle meeting, Wed 23 Oct at 9.30am: there would be a meeting of the Turning Circle Safety Group at JG Village Hall on this date, at which JGCC would be represented.

Item 4.4: Rob had provided the meeting with a comprehensive account of Christine Graham MSP’s proposal for an extension of the Pentland Hills Regional Park. He was thanked for his services to JGCC. His agreement to continue as organizer of the annual football tournament was welcomed. Rob had been pressing CEC officials for permanent goalposts at Bloomiehall Park, though he would be happy to accept portable posts and nets if suitable storage could be found. The school was in favour of permanent posts. Rob would investigate the possibilities.

5. Reports and recent meetings: 
5.1  Secretary : Richard reported that there had been no October applications for licences to sell alcohol in the Juniper Green area.
5.2 Treasurer: The retiring treasurer, Eric, reported that the state of the accounts   was as follows:-
No1 Account - Last month he had reported a balance at the bank of £653.38, since when 0.02 pence in interest had been paid in.
          One cheque for £16 had gone out for the Tubbers’ coffee morning, which left funds available of £637.40.
          Community Fund - Last month there had been a balance of 4841.16 on which
          interest of 49p had been paid.
          Nick Paul had paid in £105 from the market.
          £40 had been paid to Peter Angus for his band.
          £6 had been paid to Vic Stewart for carabiners.
          £308.10 had been paid for soil analyses at Curriemuirend Park.
          £133.04 had been paid to Helena Nolan for trophies for the cross-country            competition at Curriemuirend Park. These transactions leave a balance of £4459.51.
           Ken and Eric agreed to meet so that the accounts could be transferred to the new treasurer. Eric was thanked for his services. 
5.3 Monthly local planning matters, report sent separately: Neil outlined the discussion of planning issues at The Green Party meeting attended by several members of JGCC. It was possible that JGCC might be invited to the hearing on the Cockburn Crescent, Balerno, development proposal. Also at Balerno, there was a proposal to build houses only at the lower end of the Ravelrig site where they would not impinge on existing views from higher up. Miller’s exhibition in Balerno had given few details of their actual building proposals for Goodtrees. There had been 6 objections to the Wood’s Deli application for a late catering licence. The application might go before the Planning Committee but would quite possibly be dealt with by officials. Dominic Tedesco’s plans for the Splash Bathrooms site continued to be delayed, probably owing to his proposal for a new access. Ian reported the presence of Japanese knotweed on the north side of the Water of Leith in the vicinity of the site. However, there is no statutory requirement in Scotland to notify an environmental agency of knotweed’s presence; its eradication remains the responsibility of the landowner.

5.4  Meetings 
Cliff, Richard, Eric and Neil, representing JGCC, with Jim Ferguson representing the Friends of Curriemuirend Park, had attended the Green Party’s monthly meeting on Thursday 26 Sept to highlight issues at Curriemuirend Park and to alert the members of the Green Party to the existence of the South West Communities Forum. They had received a sympathetic hearing on both points and Alison Johnstone MSP had subsequently been invited to the next SWCF meeting on December 10, which all JGCC committee members and the Friends of Curriemuirend Park were warmly invited to attend.

          Gordon and Cliff had met with Councillor Richard Lewis on Monday 21 October to press for some funding to enhance Curriemuirend Park. Gordon reported that Cllr Lewis had offered to contact Heather Kirkland about the Feasibility Study, but he was told we had already done so and were excluded from any consultation with those conducting it. Bill Henderson had started to investigate how much money had been spent on sporting facilities in southwest Edinburgh. Gordon suggested that some of the money being spent on health initiatives in the area might go to sporting activities. Cllr Lewis had said he would look into the possibility.


Norma had attended the meeting of the Neighbourhood Health Sub-group where the serious problem of domestic abuse, seemingly on the increase in Scotland, had been discussed. The Hope Triangle Health Group had been set up in Oxgangs to support people’s mental health and well-being, but had no involvement at Wester Hailes Health Centre.

6. Police report, sent separately: Derek commented that garden sheds in Juniper Green had been broken into, but there had been no crimes reported in Baberton Mains over the past month. Action was being taken to stop parking on the pavement outside the new flats on Lanark Road West on the former Veitch’s site in Currie. 

6.1 Safety committee meeting: the next meeting of the Safety Committee would be on 2nd December.
7. CC matters:
           7.1 JG Farmers’ Market - discussion, decision and duties:  it was agreed that the farmers’ market had a number of useful functions, as an opportunity for fundraising, as a meeting place for the community, for constituents to communicate with CEC and community councilors, and as a place to buy items not otherwise available in the locality. It was decided to continue with the market as an asset too valuable to lose. It was, however, agreed that the market of December 28th should be cancelled since its date was not conducive to a good attendance. RBS had offered to hold the market in its car park, proposing the bank would stay open. It was agreed the site is small, with little parking for traders’ vehicles nearby, and that it would inconvenience bank customers trying to reach the ATM. The village hall was another possibility, with the attraction of being nearer Baberton Mains, though parking would be a problem there too.  No decision was taken at this stage as a new licence would be needed if the location were changed, so remaining at the dental surgery car park until the current licence had expired in September 2014 would be the best outcome for the time being.  

          Cliff said he was having difficulty with contacting the people on our mailing list because his system would not allow him to send 500 emails, even in batches.
           7.2 Website update: Gordon and Ken were asked to supply Richard with address, phone numbers and email address and Helen with a potted biography for the website. Richard would inform Eileen Hewitt of the change of treasurer and include it in his report for C&B News. Neil would bring the website entry on Planning up to date.
7.3 Car club scheme: Cliff had responded to a complaint from a resident of Baberton  Avenue about the location of the car club parking space which she felt deprived residents of a space where provision was already crowded and inadequate. However, after the initial contact nothing more had been heard from her at the date of the meeting. [Subsequently contact was made at the market on 26 October.]
7.4 Gaps on JGCC: Cliff suggested the community stall at the market might be used to publicise the new committee and perhaps try to recruit more members. There was space for a further 5 co-opted members; not every area of the community was well represented, e.g. Baberton Mains, despite having 60% of the constituency’s population, had only 2 community councillors. Young families and younger people of working age were unrepresented.  Cliff asked for members to come to the next meeting with names of other possible co-optees.

7.5 Request for funding from Friends of Curriemuirend Park: the Friends had a committee of 8 and had drawn up a constitution. Their estimated start-up costs, including setting up a website, were £500.00. A database of supporters was also being created. C&B News had contributed £300.00; it was decided that JGCC would make up the shortfall with a donation of £200.00.
7.6 Schedule of meetings: Ken raised the timing of meetings. It was agreed that in future the AGM should be in May or June, but despite some problems with Tuesdays – Alice MacNab could not attend on a Tuesday and certain councilors seemed to find Tuesdays difficult if their parties needed them to attend council meetings – it was decided for the time being to retain current arrangements for committee meetings, though this decision would be re-visited at the next meeting. It was also agreed that there would be no meeting in December. 

Eric agreed to continue putting posters on the notice boards.
 8. Councillors’ corner: Dominic had nothing further to add to what had already been said.
 9. AOCB:
9.1 Representative at the Community evening for C&B News, Nov 15: Eric and his wife, Pat,  were asked to attend the C&B News Awards Ceremony of 15 November on behalf of JGCC.
9.2 Meet Your Politicians, Monday 9 December: The MP, MSP and City Councillors had been invited to form a panel for a ‘Question Time’ type event at 7.30 in Gibson Craig Hall. Cliff was coordinating its organization with Currie and Balerno CCs, with Martin Bone providing technical support.
          9.3 Social evening JGCC … January?  Where?: owing to lack of time, this item was not discussed.


9.4 Late catering licence application: Ken Cairns and Maggie Wood were invited to present their reasons for applying for a late catering licence for Wood’s Deli and its implications for their business. Eileen Scott and her neighbours  were asked to explain why they had objected to the application and what they felt it implied for them as residents living close by. After discussion with them of the issues, they were thanked for their attendance. After some further discussion Richard was asked to draft a letter to the licensing authority, presenting the JGCC view, which could be circulated round the committee for any amendments to ensure it represented a consensual opinion.
10. Date and venue of the Next Meeting, walkabouts etc.: the next walkabout was due   on Friday 25th October, to be attended by Helen and Vic, and the next JGCC meeting was arranged for 7.00 pm at JG Village Hall on 26 November.
____________________________  CliffBeevers, JGCC Chairperson,   ___  /  ____ /  ____
